Attachment S2.4a0

FSM Fisheries and Maritime Institute (FSM FMI)
Background information
Timeline for FSM FMI:
· As early as the 1990s there was a strong sentiment among the FSM leadership that fisheries be given a priority in the FSM. 

· In 1992 a State-National Leadership Conference resolution declared commercial fisheries development the nation-wide highest priority as a means of producing government revenue, foreign exchange, income and employment.

· Another accompanying resolution affirmed the importance of appropriate training of Micronesian manpower in the areas of fishing and maritime industries and endorsed the appropriate restructuring of the Micronesian Maritime and Fisheries Academy (MMFA) on Yap into a national training institution.

· A comprehensive plan for the institute to achieve its training mandate was developed by the National Government (a special task force assigned by the Vice President then).

· The plan became available in August 1992, but it was not known whether there was any action taken on it.

· Meanwhile there was an eagerness among the leadership to start the school right away, particularly when MMFA closed down its doors in 1997. 

· In the first half of 1999, the Japanese Government expressed its desire to fund a fisheries project in Micronesia and requested the FSM Government to identify one.

· During mid-1999, the Japanese Government, through its technical assistance arm JICA, came forward to negotiate for the fisheries project. 

· In August 10, 1999 a memorandum of understanding between the Government of the Federated States of Micronesia and the College of Micronesia-FSM was put in place. The agreement provides that the Government will provide the funds for the operations of the school and the College will operate the school so long as the funds are made available. 

· Negotiations with the Japanese were concluded in March 2000 after which a three-year agreement was signed. 

· The Institute did not actually opened until September 2000 when it took in its first batch of students from all over the FSM.
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FSM FMI has two major purposes:

· To respond to the manpower needs in the fisheries and maritime sectors of the FSM as these sectors, particularly fisheries, were developing at an unprecedented rate, and 
· To fulfill the obligation requirements of the FSM under the international maritime treaty, the International Convention on the Standards of Training, Certification and Watchkeeping for Seafarers (STCW Convention), 1978, as amended, to which the FSM had acceded on October 14, 1998. 
· By acceding to the treaty, the FSM had pledged to the international maritime community to abide by the provisions of that treaty, including providing training for seafarers and ship manning in accordance with the standards and requirements of the treaty.

Since its establishment FMI has graduated more than one hundred seafarers at different levels, most of who are currently employed on board FSM ships. As per STCW requirement, these seafarers will need to come back to FMI every five years for refresher courses, particularly in either the basic safety courses or the advanced safety courses, in order to continue maintaining their competence.
